November 2, 2008

Professor Brett Millier

Department of English and American Literatures

Axinn Center
15 Old Chapel Road 
Middlebury College

Middlebury, Vermont 05753
Dear Professor Millier,

I am writing to submit my application for the Robert Frost Fellowship in Poetry. I have eleven years of experience teaching poetry at varied locations, including Seattle’s Richard Hugo House, correctional facilities, libraries, colleges and high schools throughout the Northwest by way of the non-profit project I co-founded in 1997 known as the Northwest SPokenword LAB (SPLAB!) here in Auburn, Washington. Since founding SPLAB!, I have taught more than 400 poetry workshops. 

I earned an M.A. from Lesley University in Organic Poetry, a term used in the tradition of Denise Levertov and Robert Duncan. My publication record includes poems or essays appearing in the Golden Handcuffs Review, Raven Chronicles, RootStock, Fulcrum, Blackbox, Jacket Magazine, the OlsonNow Blog and other quality publications on and offline. (My CV is included.) 

My first book of poetry re-enacts the history of Auburn, Washington, formerly known as the town of Slaughter. A Time Before Slaughter is a serial poem which is influenced by the history/place-based poetics of Charles Olson and William Carlos Williams, but in the serial manner of Robin Blaser’s The Holy Forest, or Nate Mackey’s Splay Anthem. It will be published in April by Apprentice House Press in Baltimore. 

My Masters thesis will be published by VDM in Germany this fall. I would imagine if selected for this position, there would be a great deal more opportunities for networking and publication. 

I have interviewed Allen Ginsberg, Michael McClure, Anne Waldman, Joanne Kyger, Ed Sanders, Eileen Myles, Wanda Coleman, Jerome Rothenberg, Victor Hernandez Cruz and many other remarkable poets while I was curator for the Visiting Poets reading and workshop series at SPLAB! Visits with these luminaries greatly influenced my own understanding of poetry and my poetics. 
My daughter Rebecca graduates from Auburn High School about two months before the position is scheduled to commence, so I will be ready for the new challenges an appointment like this would provide. My volunteer activities in this community are also detailed on my CV. 

I have enclosed the required materials and look forward to a discussion of my suitability for your students and university. 

Thank you for your consideration.


Sincerely,

Paul Nelson

Auburn, Washington

